
 

 
CSKC SPRAY SHEET  

 
This is the year's last newsletter, and we have big news.   The club was founded in 1965 as Lilli 

Pilli Kayak Club and the original newsletter title from back in the day was the “Spray Sheet”.  

So to honour the history of the club we are changing the name of the newsletter back to its 

original title of Spray Sheet.  

 

Let’s re-cap some of the history.  (more can be found on the club website) 

Cronulla Sutherland Kayak Club Incorporated (founded in 1965 as Lilli Pilli Kayak Club) is one 

of the oldest and most successful kayak clubs in the Southern Hemisphere. The Club comprises 

approximately 100 members, ranging in age from 8 to 85 years of age. Members are domiciled 

predominantly in St George and Sutherland regions, but many also come from as far afield as 

the Illawarra, the Blue Mountains, and the eastern, southwestern and western suburbs of 

Sydney. 

 

Below is a fun look back at  The Spray Sheet from 1979, which was produced on a typewriter, 

and another from 2006, by which stage was made on a computer.    As you can see a newsletter 

is a time-honoured tradition, and it is my honour to have picked it back up again, albeit slightly. 

 

If anybody has any articles or events they would like to talk about, don’t hesitate to let me 

know.  

 

The final Wednesday night paddle of the year was last week, and we had a little Christmas 

party for those who stayed around afterwards; it was a fun night with good food and good 

friends.  

 

 

 



 
 

LAST MESSAGE FROM ME FOR 2024 
 

As the holiday season surrounds us with warmth and joy, let us reflect on the incredible races 

and community we’ve shared this year.  I hope you had a wonderful Christmas day, ate until 

the elastic in your pants started complaining, had a few merry drinks, and spent time with those 

you love.     

Let’s paddle into 2025, hopefully with smooth water and high tides.  

 

As there is not much happening in January, I’m going to skip the January Newsletter and be 

back in February.  

BIG NEWS  
 

We’ve talked about it for a while, but it’s finally happening.  The club has purchased a giant 

time clock, and we are trialling a slightly different way of time-keeping for the race season. .  

The clock is big enough for everyone to see from the water, which is a bonus.    

 

We also have a giant Perspex board (thanks to Paul Moses) that you put your name on and 

record your time after the race.  The process will take a little getting used to, but hopefully, by 

the time the race season starts, we have the system perfected.  

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


